

Dundee Civic Trust

'Encouraging the Best'

Vice-Chairman: Jack Searle,

32 Farington Street,

Dundee DD2 1PF.

Tel. 01382 641316.

e-mail: jandjsearle@greenbee.net

ARKTX Chartered Architects,

187 Strathmartine Road,

Dundee DD3 8BL

10 March, 2012.

Erection of 22 Bedroom Hotel west of Library, Queen St, BF (Ref.12/00090/PPL)

Dear Sir,

I refer to the above planning application submitted by you to Dundee City Council.

I note that in your design statement you state that you have made representations to Dundee Civic Trust regarding the possibility of installing the original Carbet Castle ceiling in the dining room of the proposed hotel. The Executive Committee of the Trust has discussed this matter and its members have no knowledge of any such approach. I would ask you therefore to correct this statement in your submission to the Council with immediate effect.

Yours sincerely,

Jack Searle

c.c P. Macari, City Development Dept.

Treasurer: Mr. Brian Smith, "Strathyre", 2 Smith's Court, Longforgan, Perthshire DD2 5ED Secretary: Ms Barbara Milner, 30 Oxford Street, Dundee DD2 1TF

Tel. 01382 360791 Tel. 01382 667133

Dundee Civic Trust is a registered Scottish Charity no. SC001399 established in 1973.